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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 21, 2005

TO: Honorable Kent Grusendorf, Chair, House Committee on Public Education 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB438 by Dutton (Relating to termination or suspension without pay of certain public school 
district employees.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would add Section 22.008 to the Education Code relating to the termination or suspension of 
educational support employees.  Under the bill, a person who proposes to terminate or suspend an 
educational support employee without pay would be required to submit written notice to the 
superintendent and the superintendent would be required to reject or approve the proposed action.  

The provisions would apply beginning with the 2005-06 school year.

While school district staff would be required to follow the process outlined in the bill regarding the 
termination of educational support employees, no significant fiscal implication to units of local 
government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 701 Central Education Agency

LBB Staff: JOB, CT, UP, KC

1 of 1


